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209.
Mr S Simmons to asked the Minister of Water Affairs and Forestry:

(1)
Whether the registration of bulk water users has already been completed; if so, how many bulk water users are registered in each category in each province; if not, why not;

(2)
whether his department has taken or intends taking any steps to obtain the necessary information; if not, why not; if so, what steps?
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REPLY:

(1)
No.  The registration of bulk water users has not yet been completed, but all significant bulk water users have been registered and over 80% of water use, by volume, has already been registered.  Registration of all water users is proceeding country-wide.  Currently there are approximately 42 500 registered water users which include Water Services Providers, Water User Associations (former irrigation boards), companies and individuals.  It is estimated that the current percentage of registered water users is around 70%, with the intention of attaining an 80 to 90% coverage by 1 April 2002.

The total number of water users for each Province as at 11 March 2002 is given below.

PROVINCE
INDIVIDUALS
WATER SERVICES PROVIDERS
COMPANIES
WATER USER ASSOCIATIONS
TOTAL

Eastern Cape
  2 306
  88
  1 507
  1
  3 902

Free State
  3 253
  71
  1 169
  0
  4 493

Gauteng
  1 085
  18 (*)
     608
  0
  1 711

KwaZulu-Natal
  3 263
  64
  5 185
  1
  8 513

Northern Province
  3 948
390
  2 864
  9
  7 211

Mpumalanga
  2 581
  36
  2 506
  6
  5 129

North West
  2 519
  18
  1 455
23
  4 015

Northern Cape
  1 338
  52
     480
25
  1 895

Western Cape
  2 710
  33
  2 966
  8
  5 717

TOTAL
23 003
770
18 740
73 
42 586

* NB: Several Water Services Providers at municipal level in Gauteng are registered under larger bulk water suppliers such as Rand Water and ERWAT.
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(2)
Yes.  Please refer to the information in the above table.  Applications for registration are still being received and the figures given above are growing on a daily basis.  The total anticipated number of registered water users in all categories is approximately 50 000, which my Department aims to reach within the next 12 months.

